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Borough Bulletin April 26th 2018 

Friday 27th April ISS Away v Norris Bank 

Tuesday 1st May Stories At School 9.30-10.30am 

Friday 4th May ISS Away v Watsonia North 

Monday 7th May Cross Country Trials 11.30-1.00pm At War Memorial Park 

Tuesday 8th May Stories At School 9.30-10.30am 

Friday 11th May ISS Away v Watsonia 

Tuesday 15th May NAPLAN 

Wednesday 16th May NAPLAN. Art For Tiny Tots 9.30-10.30am 

Thursday 17th May NAPLAN. Prep. 1-2, Excursion To Taskworks 

Friday 18th May Pupil Free Day 

Monday 21st May Education Week 

Tuesday 22nd May Open Day, Historical Dress 

Wednesday 23rd May School Photos. Art For Tiny Tots 9.30-10.30am 

Thursday 24th May ISS Make Up Game Away v Streeton 

Friday 25th May ISS Home v Bundoora  

Saturday 26th May Disco Bingo Night 

Thursday 31st May District Cross Country 10.00am  
Sizzling Science 9.30-10.30am 

Friday 1st June ISS Home v St Marys 

 
Principal’s Report  
Last week our Grade 3-6 students attended Camp Weekaway and had a fabulous time. It was lovely 
to hear about their adventures, including laser tag, kayaking, night walks, flying fox and the crowd 

favourite “Red Faces.”  
Once again our performers entertained their peers with 
their many talents, including dancing, singing, puppetry 
and ribbon twirling by Fin and Mr. Crowe (perhaps 
inspired by rhythmic gymnastics at the recent 
Commonwealth games), to name a few. Teachers’ 
feedback highlighted the excellent behaviour and 

camaraderie of students and their willingness to ‘have a go’ and challenge 
themselves to try new activities and move beyond their comfort zone. 
I would like to thank staff (Gemma, Maria, Nic and Claire) and parents 
(Kerryn, Kelly, Willow, Shin and Pete) who attended and ensured 
students had a fantastic time and made many happy memories. I’d 
especially like to thank Gemma, our Camp coordinator for her 
organisation - a successful camp requires many hours of preparation 
behind the scenes and Gemma is to be congratulated for her diligence in 
ensuring students’ medical and dietary needs were met, and that most 
importantly, they had a terrific time.  
All classes have now settled smoothly back into their normal curriculum 
programs and our whole school focus for this term’s Inquiry Unit is Design 
and Technology. Several grades have organised exciting excursions to 
extend students’ knowledge and skills, and build on our school based 
activities.   Margaret has liaised with RMIT and we’re looking forward to 
pre-service teachers joining us again this year to run several STEM (Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Mathematics) lessons with our students. 

http://www.greensborough.vic.edu.au/


 
Buildings and Grounds 
Holiday periods provide a great opportunity for us to carry out maintenance tasks and these holidays 
were no exception. We regularly have our trees inspected and maintained, and our last inspection 
identified weather conditions had resulted in prolific tree growth, hence several trees needed some 
branches lopped or removed and this work was completed over the holidays. Removed branches 
were mulched and our aim is to lay this mulch on garden beds around the school. If any family 
members are able to assist with this task it would be greatly appreciated. Please contact Margaret 
or myself if you are able to assist with wheelbarrowing the mulch either during the week or on the 
weekend.  
 
Wayne also continued his work to improve our Buildings and Grounds over the holidays, ably 
assisted by Geoff. Current projects include building a retaining wall and seating outside the Grade 
5/6 classroom and displaying our PATHS (Promoting Alternative Thinking Strategies) action signs. 
Behind the scenes Wayne and Geoff also complete a huge range of maintenance tasks, and 
proactively initiate and design solutions to assist us in many facets of school life. We are very 
appreciative of Wayne and Geoff generously donating their time and expertise to maintain and 
improve our school grounds and buildings. 
 
Easter Parade and Grade Six Egg Toss Champions 
I’d like to thank Alison Gibson for successfully taking on a leadership role while I was on Long 
Service Leave in the last week of Term One. Alison worked with Margaret to ensure programs ran 

smoothly and co-ordinated  the Easter Parade and activities which 
provided happy memories for students. It was lovely to hear about all 
the family members who came to watch our Easter Parade on the last 
day of term. Congratulations to all the students who made a special 
hat and contributed to the fun and colour of the day!  
A special highlight of this event is the Annual Grade 6 egg toss where 
pairs of students throw a raw egg over increasing distances until the 
egg is broken. Two of the teaching staff then attempt to better the 
distance achieved by our student winners and break the record set by 
Margaret and myself in 2011. Congratulations to Laura and Maria who 
represented the teachers in this event and made a valiant 
(unsuccessful) attempt to break our record.  
Congratulations to Alexandra and Olivia who won this year’s event with 
their skilful throwing and deft catching!  
 

NAPLAN  
Grade 3 and 5 students will participate in the National Assessment Program – Literacy and 
Numeracy (NAPLAN) on May 15– May 17. Notes with more detailed information will be sent home 
to parents of Grade 3 and 5 students. NAPLAN provides one set of assessment data and contributes 
to the multiple forms of assessments teachers employ to determine what students have achieved 
and their areas for improvement and future learning.  
If any parents have concerns or queries about their children participating in NAPLAN, please contact 
your child’s teacher or Margaret or myself. 
 
School Photos  

School Photos will be taken Wednesday 23rd May. Envelopes will be sent home prior 
to this day and are to be returned with correct money on photo day. Please contact 
the office if you require an envelope for a family photo of school students or if you 
have any queries. 
 
 

 
 
 



GPS School Choir @ Banyule Council Citizenship Ceremony 
We are very pleased to announce that our school choir has been 
invited to sing at the Banyule City Citizenship Ceremony next 
Wednesday night, 2nd May, at Heidelberg Town Hall. To sing at 
this event is a great honour and privilege for our school. Banyule 

Council holds these events several times a year and only invites one school at a time to participate. 
Places are limited so choir members are asked to please respond asap to notes sent home this 
week. Thank you to Odette, our Music Teacher for coordinating this event. 
 
Attitudes To School Survey 
We value student voice as a means to improving student engagement, wellbeing and quality 
instruction and are conducting a survey to find out what children in Grades 4-6 think of our school. 
The Attitudes to School Survey is an annual student survey offered by the Department of Education 
and Training to assist schools in gaining an understanding of students' perceptions and experience 
of school. Our school will use the survey results to plan programs and activities to improve your 
child's schooling experience. Further information will be sent home with students in Grades 4-6. 
 
140 year celebration - Education Week Open Day Tuesday 22nd May 

In 2018 we are celebrating 140 years of Education Excellence at 
Greensborough Primary School. Our main celebration commemorating this 
occasion is planned for Term Three, however we are kickstarting this event 
on our Open Day on Tuesday May 22nd. On this day students are 
encouraged to dress in period clothing and will participate in class programs 
commemorative of the times. We will also be holding school tours for 
prospective future enrolments at 9.30 and 10.30am. Bookings 9435 1496.  

 
Year 6-7 Transition Information 
Information packs have been sent home with Grade Six students giving parents all the relevant 
information about applying for Year 7 placement. The application forms should be returned to Maria 
or Gemma by Friday 18th May. Please contact us if you have any questions about this process. 
 
Advance Notice of Pupil Free Days 
Each year, schools are allocated four days they can set aside as ‘pupil free’ days to allow for 
professional learning opportunities for staff, curriculum development or similar. The day before 
students started school, was the first of these four days and the remaining dates and their focus are 
listed below: 
Friday 18th May: Teacher moderation of student work samples for report writing 
Wednesday 11th October: Inquiry Learning for Integrated Studies Units 
Monday 5th November: Teacher moderation of student work samples for report writing 
Students will not attend school on these days and if numbers permit, OHSClub will provide care for 
students– please contact them for more information. We are mindful that there are two days quite 
close together in Term Four, however this could not be avoided as it is the only day our Inquiry 
presenter Kath Murdoch is available. We hope by giving families advance notice, there is enough 
time to make suitable arrangements for your child on these dates. 
 
Last Chance for Coles Sports For Schools Vouchers! 

Thank you to everyone who has sent along Coles vouchers, especially those who 
have been encouraging friends and family to support our school. We still have 
several weeks to send in our vouchers, so if anyone still has vouchers at home, it’s 
not too late to send them along. The more vouchers collected the more sports 
equipment we can earn. I’d like to thank our Parents and Friends President, Kim H., 

for enlisting parent support to tally and submit our vouchers. 
 
2019 Prep Enrolments 
If any families know anyone who is coming to Greensborough Primary next year, please encourage 
them to register their details as soon as possible, (this includes siblings of current students).  We 
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have already had a number of enquiries and school tours for places in 2019 and the sooner we get 
a sense of our intake for next year, the sooner we can start planning for grade structures. 
 
Staffing  
Tomorrow will be Jane’s last PE day this year as she begins her Family Leave next week. We wish 
Jane and her family all the best as they prepare to welcome this new addition to their beautiful  family 
and look forward to Jane returning so we can meet her new bundle of joy.  We are very fortunate 
that Daniela Darling has extensive experience teaching PE teacher and is able to increase her hours 
to take on this additional role. Daniela has had a thorough handover from Jane and her  knowledge 
of the students and school culture will ensure a smooth transition.   
 
I am also very pleased to announce the happy news that Gemma Pearce is expecting her first child 
later in the year. We are very pleased for Gemma and congratulate her on this joyful event. It is 
anticipated Gemma’s last day at school will be Wednesday August 29th. The timing 
of Gemma’s leave is excellent for the school as we have ample time to advertise for 
a quality teacher to replace Gemma in Grade 5/6B. Gemma will complete a thorough 
handover of student information, to ensure a smooth transition and continuity of class 
programs. We wish Gemma all the best and much happiness with this new addition 
to her family.  
  
‘Step Into Prep’ Transition Programs 
Greensborough Primary School warmly welcomes 3-5 year old pre-schoolers to our fun and 

engaging Term 2 programs: 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 
 

Tuesday 1st May 

Tuesday 8th May 

9:30am-10:30am 

Wednesday 16th May 

Wednesday 23rd May 

9:30am-10:30am 

Thursday 31st May 

Thursday 7th June 

9:30am-10:30am 
  

Art For Tiny Tots 

Sizzling Science  
 

Call early to book your place as numbers are limited  

in the programs . 

For all bookings please contact:  9435 1496 



Egg Cartons for Diamond Valley Food Share 
Thank you to families who are supporting Diamond Valley Food Share by donating egg cartons. 
DVFS receive a large supply of eggs from the supermarkets which they distribute to families in need 
in our community. Cartons are needed to pack the eggs for distribution. Please continue to send 
along any cartons that can be re-used and place in the tub in the school foyer.  

 
 
Angela Morritt  
Principal 
 
Parent Payments 
Many thanks to those families who have paid in full or set up payment plans for the $220 Subject 
Contribution. This charge covers essential learning items that are used, consumed or experienced 
by your child and are, by the Government’s Parent Payment Policy, the family’s responsibility for 
payment. 
In addition to this payment, families are responsible for the cost of excursions, camp and swimming 
pool admission (the school covers the cost of the swimming instruction). We work extremely hard 
with service providers to keep all costs to families to the absolute minimum and, where possible, 
use funds from the Subject Contributions to offset excursion and incursion costs. An example of this 
is the Grade Prep to Grade Two excursion to Taskworks on May 17th. The actual cost of this 
excursion is $26 per student but we are only charging $20 with $6 coming from the Subject 
Contribution payment (those families who have not paid their Subject Contributions will need to pay 
the full $26) 
 
$125 Financial Assistance For Parents - Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) 
A reminder for parents who have a valid means-tested concession card - the Victorian Government 
is providing funding assistance for Camps, Sports and Excursions, so please contact the office for 
a copy of the form. This funding could be put towards next term’s camp or the cost of any excursion, 
including swimming in Term Four. 
 
At the next School Council meeting the time-table and costs for Term Four swimming will be 
presented for approval and, once this is done, this charge will be added to student accounts so 
families have ample time to make payment before the Term Four Swimming program begins. 
 

Margaret Hirth  

Easter Raffle Winners 
Congratulations to all the winning ticket holders who were lucky enough to have their name drawn 
out from the multitude of entries. We hope you enjoyed your fabulous Easter Baskets full of goodies. 

 

Beryl. B  Naomi & Aska  

Emma. B  Peter. K  
James. B  Violet. S  
Jack. C  Travis. S  
Life Ed ( Lisa)  Ronda. S  
Jen.  F  Jason. W  

 
Book Club 
A friendly reminder that Book Club orders are due back Monday 30th April.  

 
Thank you 

 

Jen Farley  
Librarian 



 
 

New PATHS Boards 
As you may have noticed, there have been two new PATHS, (Promoting Alternative Thinking 
Strategies), boards installed around the school. These are to assist the students in remembering 
their problem solving techniques that they have been learning in their classroom PATHS sessions. 
The early years have been learning to ‘Do Turtle’ and the 2-6’s have been using the ‘Traffic Light 
Signals’ to stop, make a plan and try it out. 
Below are the classroom posters that the students refer to in the classroom and the new boards 
that are displayed outside. 
 

 
Regards 
 

Maria Grima  
PATHS Co-ordinater 
 

Parents & Friends 
Thank you to everyone who purchased raffle tickets for the Easter Raffle.  It was wonderful to see 
so many prizes up for grabs and this is due to the generosity of our school community.   
We have raised just over $2500 for the year so far, which helps us with our goal of raising funds for 
new playground equipment, leasing new laptops for the senior school, giving money to assist with 
the art room extension and helping with purchasing a defibrillator.   
 
Food Day’s - Baker’s Delight Friday 4th of May 
Our first food day for this term is on Friday 4th of May.  Order forms have been sent home and are 
due by Monday 30th of April.  Spare order forms are available at the office for those that have 
misplaced theirs. 

 
 
Intelex Wheat bag fundraiser 
Just a friendly reminder that the Intelex Fundraiser forms are due back by this Friday.  Orders will 
be processed beginning of next week with hopefully having them delivered by the end of next week 
(ready for Mother’s Day!).   
If you would like to have a look at the items, there is a display up at the office.  There is also extra 
order forms available if needed.  Thank you to those who have placed their orders already.  



 

 
 

 
 
Entertainment Books 
This year we are selling entertainment books.  The purchase price is $70, of which the school will 
receive 20%.   
If you are interested in seeing what deals are available, a demo copy is available for viewing at the 
front office.   

Hard copy books are available at the office or alternatively you can purchase a digital copy via 
www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/189481 

For further information, please contact Cassie Fox (mum of Josh in Prep) via the front office. 

Disco Bingo Night – Saturday 26th of May 
Dress up in your favourite Disco Decade and come along to our Disco Bingo & Silent 
Auction night!  After a fabulous event last year, we have invited Dolly back to help us 
raise funds for new playground equipment for the students.   
Tickets are $20 (early bird price, otherwise $25 on the night). It promises to be an 
entertaining night, with lots of laughs and great goodies to bid on at the Silent Auction 
event.   

The event starts at 6:30pm with the first round at 7pm.  BYO drinks/food, so gather a group of friends 
together, come along and help support the school while having a great night! Don’t forget to put 
your name down on a table, (table list is at the front office, 10 people to a table).  Payment can be 
made at the office either by cash or by EFT. 

Dolly’s Disco Bingo is a hilarious alternative to trivia fundraising nights and will have 
your fundraising group tapping their dabbers, dancing like a maniac from Fame and 
singing in their seats. 

We are also busy sourcing donations for the evening.  If you would like to donate, 
or know someone who would, please let either myself, Simone or the office know.   

NEXT MEETING 
Our next meeting is this Friday at 3pm in the staff room.  Everyone is more than welcome to attend 
(younger siblings are more than welcome too). 
 

Thank you 

Kim Hill  
On behalf of P&F 
  

http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/189481
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Term 1 ~ Week 9    Week Ending 29th March 2018 
 
Prep ~ Adam ~ For his creative Batman hat at the Easter Parade 
Grade 1/2 A ~ All Class ~ For a fabulous Term 1, keep it up everyone! 
Grade 1/2 B ~ Sacha ~ For her creative bunny bonnet that she made for the Easter 

Parade. Fantastic effort! 
Grade 3/4 A ~ Alysha  ~ For her amazing effort with her writing this week. 
Grade 3/4 B ~ Heath  ~ For working on and achieving his goal in Magic Maths. 

Well Done. 
Grade 5/6 A ~ Hamish ~ For his very creative Easter Bonnet and for a fantastic 

Term 1! 
Art~ Kayleigh For her excellent effort in Art. Kayleigh shows amazing 

detail in her drawing. 
Library~ Ezara~ For doing a fantastic job with her ‘author’ work in Library. 

 
 
 
Term 2 ~ Week 1    Week Ending 19th April 2018  
 
Prep ~ Joel J. ~ For being a great friend to others by helping them tie their 

shoelaces! 
Grade 1/2 A ~ Leen ~ For working hard on her writing goals. Keep up the great 

work!  
Grade 1/2 B ~ Holly ~ For successfully reading and spelling all of the Magic 300 

words. 
Grade 3/4 A ~ Shannon  ~ For being a fantastic camp duty group member. 
Grade 3/4 B ~ Jhett ~ For coming up with a fantastically humorous monologue of 

‘Jeffery The Puppet’ at camp. 
Grade 5/6 A ~ Hudson ~ For being a selfless caring and helpful group member at 

the camp talent show. 
Grade 5/6B Finlay For his incredible twirling skills at camp. Well Done! 
Art~ Amarni For excellent detail and shapes in her bird drawings. 
Chinese Charlotte For always listening to instructions and trying her very best 

at everything she does. 
Library~ Maisy~ For completing her character activity to such a high 

standard. 
 
 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 


